CITY OF ALBANY
CoMMON COUNCIL
RooM 202, CITY HALL
ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207
TELEPHONE (518) 434-5087
FAX: (518) 434-5081 WWW.Albanyny.org

Chief Michael Lefancheck

NYS Association of Chiefs of Police, Inc.
2697 Hamburg Street

Schenectady, New York 12303

May 7, 2018
Dear Chief Lefancheck:

We, the undersigned members of the City of Albany, New York’s Common Council,
would like to express our deep concern about the keynote speaker, former Milwaukee County,
Wisconsin Sheriff David Clarke at your May 9 2018 Law Enforcement Exposition of the New
York State Association of Chiefs of Police to be held at the Albany Capital Center.

Mr. Clarke has a history of espousing racist rhetoric, such as signaling out the Black
Lives Matter movement as a political “extremism” group, yet none of the 85 violent extremist
attacks following 9/11 were by Black Lives Matter. In fact, of the 85 attacks, the U.S. General
Accounting office notes that 62 of them were carried out by far right extremists. Furthermore,
during Mr. Clarke’s tenure as Sheriff of Milwaukee County, his department was “fraught with
controversy” (Albany Times Union, May 7, 2018), including shackling pregnant women while
giving birth and turning off water to a bipolar inmate who eventually died of dehydration. These
actions and the divisive rhetoric of Mr. Clarke make him unacceptable as a role model for law
enforcement.

The Albany Police Department has made great strides in community policing over the
last ten years. The Department has built bridges to Albany’s communities of color and formally
underserved neighborhoods. The Department has been recognized as one of the top police
departments in the country due to its emphasis on community policing, and establishing harm
reduction intervention programs to help people, not incarcerate them (LEAD — Law Enforcement
Assisted Diversion). To bring a speaker to our city whose philosophy of policing (eliminating
GED programs for inmates; advocating harsher penalties for those afflicted with drug







